

February 1, 2021

Steve Banham City of Lynden 300 4<sup>th</sup> Street Lynden, WA 98264

Subject:

City of Lynden – Decant Facility

Agreement #WQC-2020-LYNDPW-00067

Recommendation of Bid Award

## Dear Steve:

This letter is to advise you that on January 28, 2021, at 10:00 AM local time, the City of Lynden opened bids at City Hall for the above-referenced project. A total of ten (10) bids were received, opened, and read aloud ranging from \$1,188,649.94 to \$1,581,224.12 (including tax). The engineer's estimate for this project was \$1,278,867.02.

The apparent low bidder, Colacurio Brothers Construction Company, Inc., submitted a complete bid proposal and no errors were found. Supplemental information relating to the subcontractor list and performance of the structural steel and rebar work was received at 11AM on January 29, 2021 at 11:00AM local time. The contractor's references are satisfactory and given their ability to bond this project, we hereby recommend that the project be awarded to Colacurio Brothers Construction Company, Inc., in the amount of \$1,188,649.94, which includes state sales tax. Enclosed herewith is a copy of the certified bid tabulation for your reference and files.

If you have any questions regarding this matter please feel free to contact Robin Nelson, PACE Engineers, at 425.827.2014.

Sincerely,

PACE Engineers, Inc.

Robin Nelson, PE Vice President

Attachments: Certified Bid Tabulation